
HB 1112
Public Service Commission- Energy Storage Devices- Acquisition

The Brandon Shores Power Plant is a large-capacity coal-burning generation facility located in
Anne Arundel County. The owners of the plant have scheduled it for deactivation in 2025.

Before a power plant like Brandon Shores shuts down in our state, the plant owner sends a
deactivation notice to PJM, the Regional Transmission Organization that operates our
transmission grid. PJM conducts a reliability analysis to determine if the closing will have a
negative effect on the transmission grid. PJM does not have the authority to prevent plant
closures; however, it conducts a reliability analysis to determine if closing the plant will impact
the overall reliability of the electricity grid and to plan transmission facility upgrades if so.

Oftentimes, when PJM determines that a plant closure will have a negative effect on the grid,
PJM will offer the generation facility a “Reliability-Must-Run” agreement in order to keep the
facility running longer. In these agreements, they literally pay the plant owner to keep the plant
running after the date it was planned for closure. These agreements can cost hundreds of
millions of dollars annually.

Electricity generation is one of the most climate polluting activities in our state with electricity
use accounting for the second highest greenhouse gas emissions by sector. Keeping fossil fuel
plants running longer is not in the best interest of our state or the ratepayers in our state.

This bill requires the Public Service Commission to facilitate the development of the energy
infrastructure needed to transition to clean-generation electricity while maintaining grid
reliability.

This bill:
✔ Requires the Public Service Commission to evaluate whether energy storage devices can

serve as a cost-effective alternative to reliability-must-run agreements and, if they can,
to take appropriate actions to facilitate energy storage development.

✔ Requires any construction of utility scale energy storage devices or facilities under this
article to pay prevailing wage to workers and hire registered apprentices to perform at
least 12.5% of the total work hours involved.

For more information please contact:
Delegate Lorig Charkoudian, lorig.charkoudian@house.state.md.us

Phone: 410-841-3423
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